
 
 

January 6th, 2020 

 

Toronto and East York Community Council 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

 
Dear Chair and Members,  
 
Re: New Business Request - Installation of Speed Humps on Dovercourt Road, between 
Dundas Street West and Queen Street West (Wards 9 & 10) 
 
SUMMARY:  
 
Road Reconstruction, including watermain replacement will be taking place on Dovercourt Road 

from College Street to Queen Street West. This reconstruction provides an opportunity to 

implement additional road safety measures. These measures include raising the curb height, 

sidewalk replacement, intersection improvements and planted areas. In addition to these 

measures, residents were asked to consider five various traffic calming options at a public 

meeting held in October 2019. Results from this consultation came back in favour of speed 

humps on Dovercourt. If approved, speed humps will be installed as a part of the road 

reconstruction beginning in fall 2020. 

 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
It is recommended that the Toronto and East York Community Council: 

 
1. Waive the petition and polling requirement under the City's Traffic Calming Policy and 
authorize the installation of traffic calming on Dovercourt Road, between Dundas Street 
West and Queen Street West.  
 
2. Direct the City Solicitor to prepare a by-law to alter the roadway to install eight speed 
humps on Dovercourt Road, between Dundas Street West and Queen Street West, 
generally as shown on attached Drawing No. 421G-3647, dated December 2019. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Ana Bailão 

Councillor, Ward 9 – Davenport 

 

 

 

 

Joe Cressy 

Councillor, Ward 10 – Spadina-Fort York

 


